
Submitter: Vicki Vieyra 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Agriculture, Land Use, Natural 
Resources, and Water 

Measure, Appointment or 
Topic: 

HB2977 

NO NEW TAXES NO INCREASED TAXES 

Oregon needs to be audited, there is more than enough funds coming in already to 

make budget!! 

 

Government over reach is exploding in Oregon!!  NO MORE!!  Tillamook county is 

already trying to increase STR taxes by 50% increase!! And now the state wants to 

double its tax too!! Unacceptable, you are taxing its citizens into poverty.  As a STR 

employee, 80 to 90% of our coastal stays are from Oregonians, not out of state!! So 

you are wanting to tax our income, tax our properties, increase county taxes and 

state taxes by 50% OR MORE in the same year!  People can barely afford to stay at 

home let alone take a small vacation!  This would have a massive negative affect on 

the coast tourism, which is still trying to recover from your covid blunders and 

moronic shut downs!!  Many of our employees and other STR employees are still 

struggling to recover from that and now another additional tax which will drive down 

rentals yet again and we loose hours!!  Even one less visitor affects 2 to 4 workers in 

the county!!  STOP TAXING PEOPLE INTO OBLIVIAN AND STRAIGHTEN OUT 

YOUR BUDGETS!!!  We as working, tax paying citizens have had enough!!   


